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Dear Sir, Madam,  

 

The Netherlands welcomes the opportunity to respond to the public consultation 

on possible EU action adressing the challenges of access to social protection for 

people in all forms of employment. This consultation was opened by the European 

Commission on 20 November 2017. With this letter I will describe the Dutch 

vision regarding the topics in the consultation.  

 

The labour market in the EU is changing. A growing number of people is doing 

atypical work. The question of how we organize security and protection in a labour 

market with increasing flexibilisation is relevant here. The Dutch government 

recognizes that problems with formal and actual coverage play a role in the EU, 

and that regulation is complex.  

 

The Netherlands regards social protection for all forms of work, including atypical 

forms, as a national matter. The EU can provide support via coordination through 

the European Semester and the open method of coordination, and by facilitating 

the exchange of best practices. The Netherlands is not in favour of any new EU 

legislation in this area. Naturally, any EU initiative in the field of social protection 

needs to take into account the principle of subsidiarity.  

 

All residents in the Netherlands have basis protection through national insurance 

schemes (old age, child schemes and health care). In addition, employees are 

covered by compulsory employee insurances. Self-employed are not  

 covered by compulsory employee insurances. In the Netherlands, this has been a 

conscious choice, because the group of self-employed is very heterogenous. This 

practice allows self-employed to see for themselves whether and which insurance 

is appropriate for them.  

 

To ensure that self-employed make a conscious and well-informed choice, the 

government provides support. For example, an information campaign has recently 

been set up about occupational disability insurance. Of course, the situation is 

different in cases of bogus self-employment. A new law that should prevent  
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bogus self-employment will be introduced. Field parties will be involved in the 

elaboration of this law.  

 

Finally, the Netherlands is mentioned as an example in the background document 

accompanying the consultation. Temporary agency workers, and on-call and zero-

hour workers would not be formally covered by social protection in the 

Netherlands. This is incorrect. These persons are all employees with an 

employment relationship and the employee insurance schemes are compulsory for 

them (Unemployment Act, Work and Income according to the Labour Capacity 

Act, Sickness Benefits Act). In addition, they are protected by the compulsory 

national insurance  (General Old Age Pensions Act, General Surviving Relatives 

Act and the Long-term Care Act).  

 

We would be happy to further elaborate on this in case you have additional 

questions regarding our position or the practises in the Netherlands. 

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

The Minister of Social Affairs and Employment,  

 

 

 

 

W. Koolmees  

 

 

 

 


